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DECEMBER 13, 2021 

ITEM 4B (1)– AGENDA REGULAR MEETING 

 

RESOLUTION RE: AUTHORIZATION TO EXECUTE A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 

AGREEMENT FOR STRUCTURAL ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR THE MAMARONECK 

WASTE TRANSFER STATION ROOF 

 

WHEREAS, several years ago, the Village demolished a brick building and roof over the Village trash 

compactor located at 313 Fayette Avenue as the roof had been structurally compromised due to a lack of 

clearance for sanitation vehicles to tip their packers and dump refuse, rubbish and recyclables; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Village is desirous of replacing the roof structure to limit the compactor’s exposure to 

the elements which will limit its useful life, as well as providing a safer working for Village Department of 

Public Works Staff; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Village asked are consulting engineer, Kellard Sessions, to solicit a proposal for 

structural engineering services for a pre-fabricated structure in order to complete the design and engineering for 

this project; and 

 

WHEREAS, by resolution dated May 24, 2021, the Board of Trustees authorized the execution of a 

professional services agreement for structural engineering services with Grossfield Macri Consulting Engineers 

Inc. (GMCE) for such work in the amount of $16,800; and 

 

WHEREAS, as a result of the flooding caused by Hurricane Ida, staff is desirous of revising the 

project scope to include additional security and resiliency features as well as account for the increasing height 

of the newest dump trucks; and 

 

WHEREAS, based on this, the Village asked its lead engineer on the project, Kellard Sessions 

consulting structural engineer, GMCE to review and revise their proposals; and 

 

WHEREAS, as the changes in scope affect the structural engineering aspect of roof and building 

replacement aspect, there is no change in the Kellard Sessions Proposal, however, GMCE submitted a revised 

proposal in the amount of $31,800 to incorporate the desired improvements to enhance the long-term operability 

of the facility as well as the continuity of operations needed during emergency incidents; 
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NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Manager is herein authorized to execute a 

professional services agreement with Grossfield Macri Consulting Engineers, Inc for structural engineering 

services for the Mamaroneck Waste Transfer Station Roof Project in an amount not to exceed $31,800; and be it 

further 

 

RESOLVED, that all such costs associated with this work be charged to A.1440.0421; and be it further 

 

RESOLVED, that the Village Manager is herein authorized to undertake such administrative acts as 

may be necessary to effectuate this work. 

 


